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G u i d e p o s t

Superintendent’s Message
Dear Tri-Valley Families,

It is with great honor that I write my fi rst article 
for the Guide Post.  In my three months at Tri-
Valley, I have been so impressed with such a 
fantastic school district and community.  The 
start to the 2022-2023 School Year has been 
such a refreshing change from the last few 
years and we are looking forward to a school 
year fi lled with academic rigor, high standards, 
and engagement, while supporting the social 
and emotional needs of our students and staff . 

Part of this refreshed start is providing our 
students opportunities to get involved.  Tri-
Valley off ers incredible electives for students to 
explore during the academic day. Our staff  goes 
above and beyond to also aff ord students the 
chance to get involved outside the school day. 
We want our students invested in our school.  
I am excited to share that our extra curricular 
activities are up and running and it is great to 
see our students engaged and involved.  

Moving forward in our school year, I want to 
reiterate the message from both of our principals 
about the importance of being at school.  We 
know that missing 10 percent or more of school 
days due to absence for any reason—excused, 
unexcused absences and suspensions, can 

translate into students having diffi  culty learning 
to read by the third-grade, achieving in middle 
school, and graduating from high school.  We 
are partners in this and will continue to support 
our families anyway we can to ensure our 
students are at school.

Once again, I am delighted to be here at Tri-
Valley and I am looking forward to continuing 
my connections with our students, our staff  and 
our community. 

With Bear Pride,

Erin P. Long, Superintendent of Schools
Tri-Valley Central School District
34 Moore Hill Road
Grahamsville, NY  12740
845-985-2296 ext. 5101
erinlong@trivalleycsd.org



SECONDARY SCHOOL NEWS 
We’ve gotten the year off  to a great start! All the 
signs are pointing to this year being a good year as 
we transition from the impact COVID has had on our 
school over the past three academic years. I would like 
to say COVID is over, but it continues to hang on, with 
minimal impact on teaching and learning. Hopefully this 
trend will continue. Should a student become COVID 
positive we ask that you notify the school. We will still 
provide an Academic Coach and remote access to their 
classes for students who are positive during their period 
of isolation at home. 
It’s hard to believe that we’ve already been in school 
4 weeks. Friday, October 7 ends our fi ve week interim 
marking period. You can expect progress reports to 
be available through the parent portal by Thursday, 
October 13. 
In general, based upon the last three years of dealing 
with COVID, COVID has not been easy nor kind to 
our students. Simply put, COVID has negatively 
impacted all students’ learning. We need to recognize 
that three years of dealing with COVID has resulted in 
all of us (teachers, administration, staff  and students) 
having Post Traumatic Stress Syndrome to some extent.  
Keeping that in mind, we have strategically made some 
changes to restore an academic focus and priority on 
learning. As we emerge and recover from the shadow 
of COVID, our four main priorities for our students this 
year are, 1) Maintaining High Expectations for teaching 

and learning, 2) To increase students’ participation 
in extracurricular athletics, clubs and activities, 3) 
To improve student attendance, and 4) to continue to 
provide high levels of support (academic, emotional 
and mental health) to our students. As we work to 
reestablish students’ executive functioning skills, 
we are placing a high priority on completion of class 
assignments and turning their assignments in by their 
due date rather than allowing them to have until the end 
of the marking period. This is a simple, yet necessary, 
change which will yield great dividends and ultimately 
reduce student stress and anxiety especially at the end 
of each marking period. We want to partner with you as 
parents to support and maximize our students learning. 
Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teachers 
or guidance counselor if you have any questions or 
concerns. 
On a positive note, our fall athletic teams are experiencing 
a higher level of success then they have had over the 
past years. Our FFA Chapter was recognized as the top 
Chapter (number 1) in New York State and with a 3-star 
national rating (highest rating possible). Great credit 
goes to Mrs. Burke, Mrs. Wightman, both of whom 
have been recognized on a state and national level, 
and our students. As all of our programs return to “full 
status” we are anticipating great results. We have great 
students, great teachers and a great community- how 
can we expect anything less than being great! Thank 
you for all of your continued support of our students 
and school. GO BEARS. 



Tri-Valley Teachers’ Association Welcomes New 
Members to the District

The Tri-Valley Teachers’ Association (TVTA) is proud 
to welcome several new professionals to our district 
this year! On Wednesday, August 24, 2022, members 
of the TVTA put on their annual luncheon for the new 
teachers of the Tri-Valley District.

The event began with a delicious lunch provided by 
our TVTA. The administration and some Board of 
Education members also joined us for lunch. Following 
the meal, the new staff  members were informed about 
the many aspects of the Association—who we are, what 
we do, and how they can become a part of it. Each new 
member also received a gift bag of goodies to welcome 
them to the Tri-Valley Family.

Special thanks to the Daniel Pierce Library for providing 
their beautiful facility, Sammy Brown’s for making the 
tasty wraps, and TVTA members Tanya Huggler and 
Brenna Rogers for making the binders, gift bags, and 
table settings.

Without further ado, meet our new members!

Our fi rst new teacher is a Tri-Valley grad! Please 
welcome Amanda Curless. Amanda is a member of 
the T-V Class of 2009. After graduating from T-V, she 
attended SUNY Geneseo where she earned a degree in 
Childhood Education with Students with Disabilities. 
She also holds a Master’s Degree in Reading from Grand 
Canyon University. Amanda’s new position is 2nd 
grade Special Education co-teacher. Before accepting 
the position at T-V, she taught in the BOCES ITAP 
program for 2 years and in a Self-Contained program at 
Livingston Manor CSD for 4 years. Amanda is married 
to fellow T-V alum, Dillon Curless, and they have two 

daughters:  Marceline, 5 and Rozalind, 3. When she’s 
not teaching, Amanda likes camping, gardening, hiking, 
yoga, reading, and spending time with family. Fun fact: 
She has a small farm consisting of 30 chickens, 4 dogs, 
and 2 cats. Why did she become a teacher? “I struggled 
with school. I wanted to be like the teachers I had — 
those who helped me to see that I could be successful.” 
Well, Amanda, we don’t doubt that you are that kind of 
teacher. Welcome (back) to Tri-Valley! We are so happy 
for you and for the students who will benefi t from your 
instruction and support. Have a great year!

Please join us in welcoming our new School Counselor, 
Marshon Williams! Marshon is from Liberty. He 
attended SUNY Orange and SUNY New Paltz. He 
holds a Bachelor’s Degree in Psychology with a minor 
in Disaster Studies, as well as a Master’s in School 
Counseling. Outside of his academic life, Marshon 
enjoys football, basketball, music, and Marvel. Mr. 
Williams served in the U.S. Armed Forces, and we 
honor him for that. We hold our veterans in high esteem. 
Why did he choose a career in the fi eld of education? 
“I became a school counselor to give students the kind 
of support that helped me in life and helped to build my 
community.” We are so glad that you are a part of the 
Tri-Valley family, Marshon! Have a great year in Bear 
Country!



Please welcome our new secondary math teacher, 
Zachary Lowensten! Zachary is from Monroe. He 
has an Associate’s Degree from SUNY Orange and 
a Bachelor’s Degree from SUNY New Paltz. Before 
coming to Tri-Valley, he taught at Corriher-Lipe Middle 
School in North Carolina. When Zachary isn’t teaching, 
he likes cooking and card playing (Yu-gi-oh, Digimon 
TCG, Pokémon, etc.) Fun fact: He was a professional 
Yu-gi-oh player before he became a teacher! Why did 
he become a teacher? “To help better the future of 
America.” Well, Mr. Lowensten, the future of America 
will be in your classroom next week! We hope you have 
an amazing year with them! Welcome to Bear Country!

We are thrilled to say, “Welcome back!” to our new 
physical education and health teacher, Skylar Musa! 
Skylar is a 2010 T-V alumna. In fact, she was the class 
president! While she was a student here, she was a 
3-season athlete every year from 7th grade through her 
senior year. Skylar is also a proud graduate of Clemson 
University. Before returning to Tri-Valley, Skylar 
taught for 3 years in Alexandria, Virginia and 2 years 
at Sullivan West. Outside of the classroom, she loves 
coaching, running, hiking, being outdoors, and playing 
all types of sports — anything from ping pong to golf 
to basketball. She also loves traveling, canvas painting, 
and arts & crafts. Skylar is married to a pretty great guy 
— our own Mr. Tyler Eckhoff ! Why did she decide to 
become a teacher? “I changed professional paths early 
in my career. I went back to college to become a teacher 
because of the positive experience I had as a student and 
athlete at Tri-Valley. While there are certainly ups and 
downs of being a teenager, I think fondly of my time 
at Tri-Valley because of the infl uential role models I 
had in my teachers and/or coaches. I learned a lot about 
commitment, keeping your word, and giving back to 
your community through the adults in my life at T-V. I 
felt like my path would be more fulfi lling by trying to 

give back in the same way.” It’s so great to have you 
back, Ms. Musa, and we know that you will have a 
great impact on our students. You will carry on a great 
T-V tradition. Welcome home!

Please give a warm Tri-Valley welcome to our new fi rst 
grade AIS teacher, Nicole Pringle! Nicole hails from 
Brooklyn. She has a B.A. in Early Childhood Education 
from Brooklyn College and an M.S. in Instructional 
Technology (K-12) from Touro College. Nicole spent 
part of last year with us at T-V and we’re happy to 
have her returning. Before coming to T-V, she was a 
teacher in grades K-6 (NYC Department of Education). 
When she’s not teaching, Nicole likes to cook and 
watch movies. A super cool fact about Nicole: She is a 
best-selling children’s author! Her book “Big Brother” 
became Amazon’s best seller in July of ‘21! She also 
wrote another book, “Jake & Josh: Same Love,” which 
is dedicated to her sons, Jacob and Joshua. Check them 
out online! All 5 star reviews! Why did she decide to 
become a teacher? “I am extremely passionate about 
teaching and I love children.” We are so happy that you 
are here, Ms. Pringle, and we wish you all the best for 
an awesome year. Welcome to the Tri-Valley family!



Please put your hands together for our new 8th 
grade math teacher, Jordan Hansen! Jordan is from 
Gardiner. He holds a B.A. in Mathematics with a 
minor in Psychology, as well as an M.S. in Adolescent 
Education. He is also a member of Kappa Delta Pi, 
one of the largest and most prestigious educational 
honor societies. Before joining us at T-V, Jordan taught 
for 3 years at Nora Cronin Presentation Academy in 
Newburgh. In his free time, Jordan enjoys cooking, 
fi shing, hunting, and hiking. In addition to teaching, he 
also coached football and lacrosse for 4 years. Why did 
he become a teacher? “I want to positively impact my 
students and contribute to their mathematical abilities.” 
Welcome to Bear Country, Mr. Hansen! We wish you 
all the best for a wonderful year!

Please welcome Mya Zuckrow to our school and 
community! She will be teaching 2nd grade this year 
— a class she co-taught here during part of the previous 
school year. Mya is from Ellenville. She graduated from 
SUNY New Paltz with a degree in Early Childhood and 
Childhood Education. She did her Master’s work in 
Curriculum and Instruction at SUNY Empire. Mya has 
two children, Noah and Julia. Her favorite thing to do 
is spend time with her family. Fun fact: She has been 

skydiving! Why did she become a teacher? “Since I 
was young, my dream job was to become a teacher. As 
I got older, I realized that teaching was my passion. I 
want to help children succeed academically, socially, 
and emotionally.” We are glad that your dream job is 
with us, Ms. Zuckrow! May this year bring success for 
you and your students. Welcome!

Join us in welcoming our new technology teacher, Peter 
Pekny! Peter is from Ferndale. He attended SUNY 
Sullivan where he earned an A.A.S. degree in Green 
Building Technology. He continued his education at 
SUNY Oswego, graduating with a B.S. in Technology 
and Engineering Education. Before joining us at T-V, 
he taught for 3 years at Seward Institute and several 
years as a substitute at Liberty CSD. Peter has a 10 1/2 
month old son, Hunter Scott. Peter has lots of skills 
and interests — some which he will use to benefi t our 
school! He claims to be “the world’s okayest guitarist” 
— playing for over 20 years now.  He plans on coaching 
football and wrestling for us. He has worked with the 
Sullivan County Dramatic Workshop in the past, and 
he will use that experience to help build sets for our 
theatre. Peter is a big hockey fan (Go, Islanders!), 
enjoys hunting and fi shing, and collects comic books. 
Interesting Fact: His family owns the Robin Hood 
Diner in Livingston Manor and he still works there on 
weekends. Why did he become a teacher? “As a high 
school student, I had originally planned on becoming an 
architect. I also spent several years doing construction 
on the side. My mother kept telling me that I should 
be a teacher. Well, I fi nally listened to her and decided 
to go back to college. I found the best way to combine 
my building experience with education was to become 
a tech teacher. And here I am.” Well, Mr. Pekny, you 
have a wealth of skills and knowledge to contribute to 
our school and our students. We are happy to have you 
at Tri-Valley!



Please welcome Kristen Lobb to Bear Country! Kristen 
is teaching 5th grade (leave replacement). Kristen is from 
Wallkill. She and her husband John have 2 daughters: 
Emma, 8 and Evelyn, 1. Kristen is certifi ed in General 
Education and Special Education. She graduated 
Summa Cum Laude from Grand Canyon University! 
She has previous teaching experience at Rondout, Pine 
Bush, and Monticello. Outside of school, she enjoys 
camping, fi shing, skiing, basketball, softball, puzzles, 
scrapbooking, and spending time with family. Kristen 
has two attributes that are invaluable to any teacher 
— she’s super creative and very active! Why did she 
become a teacher? “I love helping kids learn, especially 
those who struggle.” Well, Ms. Lobb, it sounds like you 
have all the ingredients to make a great teacher for our 
students! All the best to you! Welcome!

Let’s welcome Isabella Turner to Tri-Valley! She is 
teaching fi rst grade (leave replacement). 
Isabella is from Rosendale. She attended SUNY 
DCC and SUNY New Paltz. She has degrees in 
Early Childhood/ Childhood Education. Her previous 
teaching experience includes being a permanent 
substitute and leave replacement at Nassau Elementary, 
a substitute teacher at Rondout Valley, and a student 

teacher at Kerhonkson Elementary. In her free time, 
Isabella enjoys reading, puzzles, and yoga. And about a 
month ago, she got engaged! Congratulations! Why did 
she become a teacher? “I decided to become a teacher 
because I love seeing the spark in children when they 
fi nally understand something that they haven’t been 
able to learn. Our minds are forever growing, and to 
be a part of the beginning is essential because there are 
so many important foundations that lead to amazing 
things.” Have a great year, Ms. Turner, as you lead our 
students to discover amazing things!

Welcome to a new T-VTA member — but certainly not 
new to Tri-Valley — Michelle Decker! Michelle has 
been with our district for 20 years, but she has a new 
title: Secondary School Teaching Assistant. Although 
originally from Livingston Manor, Michelle has lived 
in the T-V area for many years with her husband and 
two children — a couple of awesome Tri-Valley grads! 
Outside of school hours, she enjoys painting, canning, 
reading, and spending time with her kids. Michelle 
always wanted to work with children, and we are so 
happy that she will continue to do so on a new level. 
Congratulations on your new position, Michelle! We 
know you will continue to make us #TVproud!



We are so happy to have another familiar face back in 
our midst. She is one of our very own — a 2007 T-V 
alumna, former teacher’s aide and teaching assistant. 
But she starts this school year in a brand new role: 
TVES physical education teacher! Please give it up for 
Ms. Kayla Connolly! After graduating from T-V, she 
attended Marywood University where she earned a 
B.S. In Athletic Training. She continued her education 
at California University of PA, receiving an M.S. 
in Exercise Science and Injury Prevention. Kayla is 
married to James (a T-V Class of ‘06 grad) and they have 
two children, ages 4 and 1. In her free time, she enjoys 
soccer, softball, fi tness, and family outings. A cool fact: 
She played soccer in El Paso, Texas for the Fort Bliss 
women’s soccer team! Why did she decide to become 
a teacher? “I enjoy helping and teaching children the 
importance of fi tness and physical activity. I also like 
teaching them diff erent sports so that they might fi nd 
one for which they have a passion.” Congratulations 
on your new position, Ms. Connolly! You’ve already 
served our children well, and we know you will continue 
to do so as their teacher. Always #TVproud!

Please welcome another familiar face. Familiar because 
she taught here last year as a leave replacement, but 
also familiar because she has been a T-V Bear forever! 
Give a shout-out to our new elementary agriculture 
teacher — and T-V Class of ‘17 alumna — Ms. 
Kimberly Doyle! We are so glad to have Kim back with 
us! She is an awesome refl ection of her ag education 
at T-V. She attended SUNY Cobleskill, where she 
earned a Bachelor’s degree in Agricultural Business 
Management with a minor in Agriculture Education. 
She is currently enrolled in an MAT program at Empire 
State College for Ag Ed (Pre-k-12). When she’s not 

teaching or studying, Kimmy loves reading and training 
her dog. A cool fact — especially for someone under 
the age of 25 — she’s already traveled to 8 diff erent 
countries! No doubt she leaned some interesting things 
to share with her students. Why did she become a 
teacher? “I have had the opportunity to learn from many 
amazing educators. Each of them has grown my love 
for learning and, in turn, my love of teaching. I decided 
to become one of very few in the agricultural education 
fi eld in New York to focus on elementary agriculture 
because of my love of working with students, and 
my passion for agriculture. I feel that the younger 
generations should know where the things they need 
to live come from. I have been given the opportunity to 
share my knowledge. The many experiences I have had 
throughout my time in education have brought me to 
this point, and I cannot wait to work with students and 
dive into my career!” We are so happy that you have 
brought your passion for teaching agriculture back to 
T-V. Welcome home, Ms. Doyle! Yesterday, today, and 
always #TVproud!

We are excited to introduce our new fi rst grade teacher, 
Gabriella Brown! Gabriella is from Newburgh. She 
has a BS in Early Childhood/Childhood Education 
from SUNY New Paltz and an MPS in Humanistic 
and Multicultural Education from SUNY New Paltz 
(conferral, Dec. 2022). Before joining us at T-V, she 
did a 5th grade leave replacement at Presidential Park 
Elementary (2021), was a summer school instructor at 
Walden Elementary (2021), and served as a 1st grade 
teacher here last year. Outside of school, Gabriella 
enjoys tennis, hiking and traveling to the city. A fun 



fact: She can hula hoop around her neck! Why did she 
become a teacher? “I love math, learning, and kids!” 
Sounds like the perfect combo for an awesome teacher! 
Have a great year, Ms. Brown! Welcome to Bear 
Country!

Please welcome our new speech language pathologist 
— another outstanding Tri-Valley grad — Ms. Colleen 
Tenbus! After leaving T-V, Colleen studied at Elmira 
College, earning a Bachelor of Science in Speech and 
Language Disabilities. She went on to Northeastern 
University, where she received a Master of Science in 
Speech Language Pathology. Before accepting her new 
position with us, she served as a leave replacement at 
Schalmont Middle School in Rotterdam NY (‘08-‘09), 
a leave replacement here (‘09-‘10), and held a tenured 
position at Liberty MS & HS (‘10-‘21). Colleen lives 
locally with her husband, John (one of our awesome 
6th grade teachers), and their child, Mason. When she’s 
not working, she enjoys reading, attending concerts, 
going on walks, and spending time with friends & 
family.  She loves dogs & working with kids. When 
we asked for an interesting fact about her, she had none 
to give. We disagree. Did you know that Colleen was 
the T-V Class of ‘02 Valedictorian?! That’s right — top 
of the class! Why did she become a speech language 
pathologist? “Although Speech Pathologists can 
practice in a variety of settings and across the lifespan, 
school-based speech pathology was an easy choice for 
me.  I’ve always enjoyed working with kids. My mom 
was a teacher and instilled in me a respect for educators 
and our public education system.  I hope to help my 
students build the communication skills they’ll need to 
achieve academically and socially.” Welcome home, 
Ms. Tenbus! We know that you will continue to bring 

a level of excellence in everything you do as you serve 
our students. You will keep on making us #TVproud!

Please welcome our new Secondary School Counselor, 
Tracy Jones! Tracy is from Houston, TX. She attended 
Sam Houston State University, where she earned 
a Bachelor of Arts in English. She got her Master 
of Education degree in School Counseling at the 
University of St. Thomas. Before moving to New York, 
Tracy taught in two school districts over the course 
of 9 years in the Houston area. She taught 9th, 10th 
Pre-AP, and 11th grade English. She has a husband 
and three sons. Her most current hobby is restoring 
her old family home. A cool fact about her house: Her 
family is the 4th generation on her father’s side to live 
in the home in which she currently lives. Why did she 
decide to become a teacher? “Throughout my career, I 
have been asked why I got into teaching. I never had 
a profound answer like most, but I do know why I 
stayed a teacher as long as I did — my bonds with the 
students. Teaching was the most rewarding career, and 
it was those late afternoons with students opening up to 
me and seeking my help and guidance that led me into 
wanting to become a counselor, so that I can reach even 
more students.” We are so happy that you are here with 
us, Ms. Jones, and we truly appreciate your passion for 
helping students. Welcome aboard!



We are so happy to introduce another new teacher — and 
another Tri-Valley grad — to our staff ! Please welcome 
our new art teacher, Ms. Alyssa Rowan! Alyssa is a 
member of the T-V Class of ‘06. She holds a Bachelor’s 
Degree in Art Education from SUNY Potsdam and a 
Master’s Degree in Educational Psychology from 
Marist College. This is Alyssa’s fi rst year of teaching at 
T-V, but it’s her 10th year as an educator. She previously 
taught at Binghamton City School District. When she’s 
not teaching, Alyssa enjoys painting, reading, and 
traveling. Why did she become a teacher? “My teachers 
at T-V inspired me!” Well, Ms. Rowan, just as your Tri-
Valley teachers inspired you, we are confi dent that your 
students will say the same of you. You will continue to 
make us #TVproud! Welcome home!

Although our newest T-VTA member is not new to 
Tri-Valley, she has begun her new role as a teaching 
assistant. Please welcome Teresa Burger! Teresa is a 
long-time Bear. She is a member of the T-V Class of 
‘05! After graduating, she earned a Bachelor of Science 
Honours in Forensic Science from the University of 
Greenwich and BT Wildlife Management from SUNY 

Cobleskill. When she is not at school, she tries to fi nd 
interesting insects & animals. She also enjoys softball, 
arts and crafts, and playing with her kitten, Stella. A 
cool fact: She was a personal chef to a celebrity for 
a month! Teresa spent the past 6 years as a teacher’s 
aide in the elementary school. During that time, she 
watched the students learn and grow and wanted to be 
a bigger part of that. And now she is! We’re so happy 
that you will continue to positively impact our students 
in your new role, Ms. Burger! You’ve always made us 
#TVproud and we’re sure you will continue to do so!

From the TVTA, we’d like to welcome all these new 
professionals to the Tri-Valley family!

Daniel Pierce Library honors Battle of the Books
The Daniel Pierce Library recently honored the 2022 
Country Pumpkins (the library’s Battle of the Books 
Team) for their success at this year’s Battle of the 
Books. Board member, Bill Richardson presented 
gifts to team members and coaches at the library on 
September 7th during the library’s End of Summer Ice 
Cream-Karaoke Social. We thank TriValley staff , Matt 
Haynes and Jessica Dymond for coaching the team and 
encouraging team members.




















